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New Club Email Address 

You will note in that this publication has been sent out from a new email address, eaa323@hotmail.com.  At the 

September board meeting, it was approved to generate a club email address to send out to club members pertinent 

information, newsletters, and to handle club business.  So, if you haven’t done so already, make sure that the new 

address is not blocked on your email.  Your addresses will be protected and sent out through “bcc” to protect your privacy. 

New Monthly Publications Coordinator 

After many years of hard, dedicated work, Ross Richardson has passed the reigns of the publications and newsletters for 

the club to John Halterman.  The club is highly appreciative of his dedicated support over the many years!  Thanks Ross! 

WD-40 Honored 

Next to the miracles of sliced bread and duct tape, WD-40 has been chosen to be inducted into the San Diego Air and 

Space Museum Hall of Fame.  Created in 1953 to protect items from rust, this popular invention is a mandatory 

requirement in virtually everyone’s toolbox to address squeaking wheels and rusty locks. No explanation needed there!  

Congratulations, WD-40. 

IAC National Competition Sept 20-27 at North Texas Regional 

As a reminder, the IAC aerobatic nationals are coming up at North Texas Regional.  You might be interested! 

AOPA Air Safety Institute Seminar Tuesday Sept 23, 2014 

On Sept 23, there is a seminar called “Real World Weather” being sponsored by AOPA.  It is at the Addison Conference 

and Theatre Centre, 15650 Addison Road, Addison, TX 75001.  No RSVP required. 

This Is Your Newsletter 

This is your newsletter, and ideas for publication are always requested.  I’m just getting this started up, but, articles, points 

of interest, you name it, send your ideas to eaa323@hotmail.com, or please bring it up to one of the club officers or during 

the monthly meeting.  I hope to add project updates in the future in Kodachrome!  (OK, maybe digital…..) 

The Regulatory Minute 

14CFR91.3 is your sword and your shield:  “The pilot in command of an aircraft is directly responsible for, and is the final 

authority as to, the operation of that aircraft.”  Don’t give up your authority to any controller nor other authority if it puts 

your life or the life of others in danger.  The PIC calls the final shot, and remember that in an emergency.  (Be aware, you 

may have to answer to the Administrator if so requested within 10 days.)  You can always deal with paperwork later. 

 

 



 

Upcoming Events 

Thursday September 18  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject:  VFR Regulatory Review (John F. Halterman, CFI, CFII, AGI, IGI) 

Saturday October 4  Brushy Creek Fly-in, 69XS, All Day 

(About 10 miles WNW of Nor-Tex Regional) 

Thursday October 16  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject: Airspeed System Testing for Experimental Aircraft (Joe Nelsen) 

Friday Oct 17-Sunday Oct 19 Special!  Cedar Mills Safety Seminar and Splash-In, 3T0, All Weekend Long 

 (See 3rd page)  Volunteer for breakfast on Sunday; Safety Seminar Saturday, 9:00 AM @ the Lodge 

    Topic for Seminar:  “Lucky Louque to discuss maintenance issues & accident prevention”  

Saturday November 1  Visit Air Tractor in Olney, TX, KONY—Details on timing to come 

    (Need a lift—in an airplane?  Ask at the Sept 18 meeting!) 

Thursday November 20  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject:  Aviation Medicals (Dr. Jasyn Haney); Officer Election 

Saturday December 6  Kitfox Project Visit and Welding Introduction (Todd Schuler) 

Thursday December 11  EAA 323 Christmas Dinner 

    Location:  Ross Richardson’s Abode—Details to Come 

Saturday December 13  Special!  Air Salvage Christmas Sale, 8 AM-3 PM, Lancaster Airport (KLNC) 

    Take a look around, and eat breakfast and lunch at the Lancaster Runway Café! 

    www.asod.com 

Officers, Directors, and Volunteers 

John Horn President 940-665-8131 

Clint Murphy Vice President 214-578-3859 

Steve Strauss Secretary 903-786-4786 

Danny Offill Treasurer 903-482-6651 

Paul Tanner BoD 903-546-6745 

Joe Nelsen BoD 903-818-0496 

Open BoD Open 

Mel Asberry Technical Counselor 972-784-7544 

Jim Smisek Technical Counselor 903-819-6428 

Ross Richardson Membership 903-821-4277 

Jack Stanton Young Eagle Coordinator  903-436-0474 

Billy Dollarhide Webmaster 903-870-0521 

John Halterman Ramp Page, Publications 361-652-1164 



 

 


